TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

May 4, 2021

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Shaun Bresnahan & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent:

Public: Olga Beshara, Stephen Thomson, Michael Courtney, Marshall Bennett, Thomas Angeley & Christopher Seufert

Thomas Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

First order of business was to make sure everyone was respecting the physical distancing and wearing masks orders issued by Governor Sununu.

Fire Dept: Chief Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson was asked about the tires for the grader by Shaun Bresnahan. Dean stated that they are okay and he would rather rebuild the front end on the grader. They have repaired the body on the 550 which will extend the use for at least two years. However, they will be watching the frame and the front end. Otherwise than that, it is running well. There are no issues with the new backhoe. Robert Dupuis asked about having the truck frames sprayed with an anti-rust solution. The Peterbilt is the newest truck, so maybe we should try spraying the frame. Shaun Bresnahan revisited the conversation about repairing a mile on Bunker Hill Road. The road project would cost about \$200,000 which would include boxing out the section, adding new materials, culverts and new pavement. Dean Stevenson was asked to get a quote from R&D Paving. This maybe a warrant article for 2022. Removing the sidewalks on Mountain View Drive and replacing with loam was discussed. However, they would like to keep the ones on Crescent Street. This brought up the question on how do you plan on plowing them in the winter because they need to be maintained year around. No solution was reached. The Emerald Ash Borer are killing the trees on several roads. Robert Dupuis asked what happened to the guard rail on Bunker Hill Bridge. Dean Stevenson stated that he hit it when he was plowing the storm in December. Robert Dupuis asked Lisa Seymour to contact Primex to see if our insurance would cover these repairs.

Police Dept: Chief Stevens not present

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry asked about the process for Tuesday's elections. Thomas Seymour and Shaun Bresnahan will bring their Pop-up tents, the school will provide the tables and chairs, the highway department will assist with the set-up, Judy Brady will be a ballot clerk and lunch and dinner will be provided.

PUBLIC SESSION:

Marshall Bennett came in to express his concerns about the bears on Addison Rd. Marshall has contacted the Fish and Game to see what can be done about them. They are attracted to the trash on a nearby property. Marshall wanted to know if there was anything the Board of Selectmen could do. Thomas Seymour said in the past we have sent letters out and they were effective. The office will send out a letter. It was also brought to the Board of Selectmen that there is a pile of debris on Dearborn Road.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits:

Brad Beshara & Olga Beshara 675 Borough Road Build 12' X 16' Shed Map R3 Lot 17 – Approved

Lakes Region Conservation Trust 597 Murray Hill Road Demo existing buildings Map R7 Lot 15 – Approved

Stephen M. Nye 667 Murray Hill Road Construction of 3 Bedroom home with a 12' x 24' deck and 24' x 24 garage Map R7 Lot 05-02-08 – Approved

Robert Dupuis made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 7:28 pm seconded by Shaun Bresnahan. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, II(a).

Robert Dupuis made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 7:33 pm seconded by Shaun Bresnahan. Motion passed unanimously. Motion made seal the minutes passed unanimously.

Robert Dupuis made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Shaun Bresnahan seconded the motion. All in favor

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 7:34 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Shaun Bresnahan